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We are upgrading Mosman High School to bring students the latest educational facilities. 

Early and enabling works 
 

Early and enabling works for the Mosman High School upgrade will start from Saturday 14 August 2021. 
 

The first phase of work will be to prepare for the installation of temporary buildings. Once installed, the 
buildings will be used during the upgrade to accommodate learning spaces, a library with adjoining 
student amenities and an administration office. 

The initial phase of early and enabling works includes: 
 
▪ site preparation 

▪ trenching and excavating 

▪ utility and services installation 

▪ resurfacing works 

▪ set up builders’ compound. 

The health and safety of the community is our highest priority. Temporary fencing will be installed around 
the construction site to secure the area and prevent public access. 

 
Working hours 

 
The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended outside 
of those specified in the development consent conditions in the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
(COVID-19 Development-Construction Work Days) Order (No 3) 2021 to protect the health, safety and 
welfare of construction workers and our community during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 
The construction hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm Saturday and 9 am to 5 pm 
Sundays and public holidays. 

 
We are working closely with the Principal and making every effort to reduce site attendance and minimise 
noise during school hours. Outside of school hours, works may be noisy at times, however measures will be 
in place to reduce disruption to the local community. 

 
A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan will be in place for the site and the contractor will enforce strict 
compliance including no workers from the LGAs of concern with the exception of authorised workers 
allowed under the Public Health Order. Our construction sites will follow all current health guidelines, 
including a one person per 4sqm rule and all workers wearing masks for indoor and outdoor work. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure project. 
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Next steps 

 
Installation of the new temporary buildings is anticipated to take place during the September school 
holidays and will be operational from early Term 4. 

 
Further updates on the work to install the new temporary classrooms and administration office will be 
provided as the project progresses. 

See map below for the location of the temporary buildings and builders’ compound. 
 
 
Map of the planned early and enabling works for the Mosman High School upgrade 
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